Temporary Landfill Site Operations
The Rainy River Landfill will be open on the following dates and times:

Saturday April 18 from 10 am until 3 pm
Saturday April 25 from 10 am until 3 pm
Saturday May 2 from 10 am until 3 pm

Cash payments will NOT be accepted at this time. All residents shall provide the landfill
attendant with their name, civic address, and their water and sewer account number. Tipping
fees will be added to the water and sewer account applicable to your residence. If the water
and sewer invoice is in the name of a landlord please obtain their permission first. The Landfill
will NOT be open to individuals who are not residents of the Town of Rainy River.

Once arriving to the landfill please remain in your vehicle until the attendant has recorded your
information and indicated you may enter the site. Access to the landfill will be restricted to one
vehicle at a time. Please have regard for those waiting to enter and quickly deposit rubbish and
exit the site. Limit your rubbish to items which are not eligible for curb side pick up.

The Town Council would like to thank you for your patience and understanding during these
unusual times.

Normal hours and operations will resume upon the conclusion of the restrictions which have
been put in place by the Provincial Government due to COVID-19.

Veldron Vogan

Chief Administrative Officer
Phone: 807-852-3978

Email: rainyriver@tbaytel.net
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